

TheRooster



The Roos Parish Newsletter

June 2018

Number 258

Rooster Editorial

I was really sorry to have missed Roos School's Royal Wedding event staged in our wonderful church on Friday 18th May, it sounds like the children had a great time and the pictures on Facebook are amazing.

A recent discussion with some, dare I say older, Roos residents over future Village charity events turned to Frog racing in the Playing fields pavilion as an event from the past that we could resurrect. After some detective work I managed to track down the equipment safely stored at the Maltas Farm and it is in the process of a radical refurbishment, see photograph in this issue; so we are hoping to have an event on the 24th November and anyone who knows the rules could they please get in touch!!

Don't forget to start planning for the Roos summer show on the 14th July, and please continue to send in any articles for publication the more varied the better.

Contact us at

village_rooster@btinternet.com or telephone: Alan 671322.

or via our Facebook page

The Editor reserves the right to accept or refuse submissions and edit for content and length. The opinions expressed here do not necessarily reflect the views of the newsletter.

See this edition in colour on our Facebook page



https://www.facebook.com/therooster2017/



Did you know, there is a donations box situated in Roos Post Office where donations can be made for the upkeep of the dog exercise area

Memories from Tunstall & Roos by Sylvia Roberts

Just at the top of Seaside Lane in Tunstall lies two modernised cottages. They were not always like this, they used to be four cottages. They belonged to my Fathers' F family, he was born in one of them, his Grandmother lived in another and his Auntie and Uncle lived in the end one. They were the Martins & the Daltons. John Martin, my Dad, was the youngest of three brothers & one sister, he ran off to join the Navy when he was nearly old enough. His Dad Charlie Martin was a Farm Labourer and got work wherever he could, He would cycle to Hull to the Market Place to be hired to do whatever job was going, at one time he was the Gravedigger and the Ditcher, he would clear all the ditches to stop flooding. At another time he was a groom for some beautiful Shire Horses and used to take them to shows and won medals for the Owner. My Dad knew all the names of the fields in the area, I remember him showing me a field called 'Paradise' just outside of Tunstall. I was mesmerised.

My Grandad Charlie, when not working was found in the Local Pub, The Kings Arms and always smelt of Guinness. My Dad attended Roos School in the 1920's. One of his jobs as a lad was to bring water from the village pump, it is still standing, although in a sorry state now. He died 21 years ago, but before he died we visited the pump and he was very emotional to see it still there. His Auntie and Uncle, Hannah & Frank Dalton lived in the end Cottage, I remember she had lots of cats. If anyone remembers The Martins or Athens Daltons, I would love to hear from them. I have a host of memories, Tunstall holds a special place in my heart.



Original cottages

This edition of the Rooster has been sponsored by The Black Horse, Roos

We still need new sponsors to keep the Rooster going. Please contact Alan on 671322 if you can help

South Holderness Coastal Benefice service times June 2018

service times June 2018				
3 rd June	8.30	Tunstall	Holy Communion	
	9.30	Roos	Family Service	
	9.30	Garton	Holy Communion	
10 th June	9.30	Roos	Holy Communion	
	18.00	Garton	Evening Prayer	
17 th June	8.30	Tunstall	Holy Communion	
	9.30	Roos	Holy Communion	
	9.30	Garton	Morning Prayer	
	15.00	Hilston	Holy Communion	
24 th June	9.30	Roos	Holy Communion	
	18.00	Garton	Evening Prayer	

Roos Memorial Institute Village Diary

Parish Council Meeting: 2nd Monday Farmyard Bingo: 2nd Tuesday Roos WI: 1st Wednesday Camera Club: 2nd & 3rd Wednesday

Choir: every Thursday Whist: 1st & 3rd Fridays

Roos School Mums Reunion

Friday 17th August 8pm onwards at the Roos Arms.

Roos school Mums are having a reunion (approx. 1986-1996)

£5 per person to cover a light buffet. Number required by the 1st August Contact Liz Earle 670298 or Joy Simpson 670142



Featured Charity

Registered Charity Number: 1050845



Andrew Holbrook's Summerthon

On 15th April I will be commencing my 'Summerthon', a gruelling mixture of 7 events including the Hull 10km run, Humber Bridge Half Marathon, and the Ripon, Skipton, Castle Howard, Richmond and Burton Pidsea Triathlons.

I am hoping to raise funds for the Charity CRY - Cardiac Risk in the Young, a charity that is close to us all who live in Roos, after the sad loss of Darren Uscroft at the age of just 27. If you would like to sponsor me I will be coming round the village with sponsorship forms and have set up a Just Giving page. Alternatively, there are forms behind the bar in the Black Horse.

Thanks for all your support.



This Month's Sponsor is the Black Horse Roos

A family run Pub open 7 days a week

Friday night Steak offer for 2 people

Just £29.95

2 x 10oz Rump steaks served with chips, onion rings, tomato, mushrooms and garden peas plus a pint of Carling, Coors or a 125ml glass of House wine

BANDS & ENTERTAINMENT 2018 – BLACK HORSE, ROOS

Saturday 9th June - Little Kings

Saturday 14th July – The Shine

Friday 10th August - Redent

Sunday 26th August – French Letter plus Afternoon BBQ

Saturday 22nd September – Little Kings

Saturday 20th October – One Speed Go

Saturday 17th November - The Shout

Saturday 8th December - The Shine

Monday 24th December – Xmas Eve Karaoke & Disco & Monday 31st December – New Years Eve Fancy Dress Karaoke & Disco

Our Revised Food opening times are now

Friday 5pm – 8pm

Saturday 5pm – 8pm

Sunday 1pm – 5pm



The ladies of Roos WI enjoyed a demonstration by Canine Partners at their May meeting. These clever dogs are trained to help people in amazing

ways. The vote of thanks was given by Joy Moate. Ladies were reminded of the book and craft clubs on the third and fourth Wednesdays respectively, and the walk organised by Margaret Dodson around Paull. Members were encouraged to submit entries for the Group rally in June.

Our next meeting will be on 6thJune 7.30 pm in the memorial institute when Sue Hickson - Marsay will give a talk entitled "Storm tossed lady". New members are always welcome. For further information contact Ann our president 670409 or Gill our secretary on 670917



	SURGERY	DISPENSARY
MONDAY	0800 - 1300	0900 - 1300
TUESDAY	0800 - 1300	0900 - 1300
WEDNESDAY	CLOSED	CLOSED
THURSDAY	1300 - 1800	1530 - 1800
FRIDAY	0800 - 1300	0900 - 1300

You can find us at:



South Holderness Medical Practice



@SH_IVI

Rooster Association **DONATIONS**

The Rooster Association depends upon voluntary contributions to ensure continued publication of the Rooster. If you wish to contribute then please leave your donations in a sealed envelope in the Rooster box at the Roos Store/Post Office, enclosing your name, contact details & amount. All donations will be strictly confidential. Please make cheques payable to The Rooster Association. All contributions will be acknowledged in The Rooster unless you request to remain anonymous.

No donations to acknowledge from May

Frog Racing

Please get in touch if you know the rules



Farmyard Bingo Roos



The bingo was held on a warm summers evening in May. Possibly because of this we were down in numbers again. Fewer players meant that we were unable to give the £100 donation this month.

Come to bingo and you can be sure of a warm welcome, a fun night, and the possibility of winning tomorrow's tea or a prize in the raffle. Lots of our players bring along their own drinks and nibbles as well as tea, coffee and biscuits being available.

Please come along and bring a friend, if you haven't a friend to come with, you'll certainly have one to leave with. To date you have given almost £13,000 to organisations within the village. Remember Roos bingo is not just a fun night for you, it benefits your village too.

Next bingo nights

June 12th Mixed meat

July 10th. Poultry

Join us at the Memorial Institute. Everyone welcome. Doors open 1845, eyes down 1930.

ALL SAINTS' CHURCH ROOS

Visitor opening times are:

Tuesdays 10am – 2pm and 7pm – 9pm

Saturdays 10am – 4pm

Thank you to all those who have volunteered to steward the church during these times – for obvious reasons we do not wish to leave the church open but unattended. If you have a couple of hours to spare – even if just occasionally, we would be very pleased to hear from you.

Humphrey the fund raising caterpillar is growing ever longer. To date approximately £1400 has been raised. Some local businesses have generously given sponsorship for additional pompoms so any donations of spare wool would be appreciated – or better still, please convert your spare wool into pompoms! Jill Evison whose idea this was, is patiently sewing them together.

Churches which are underused run the risk of being deemed unsustainable and will therefore face the threat of partial or full closure. We are determined not to let this happen to Roos. It is therefore vital that the church continues to evolve as it has done throughout its history. Our architect's plans are on display at the back of the church.

We are very pleased that 'The Fab Four' – one of this year's Lifestyle groups has chosen to fund raise for the church improvement fund. Thank you to Robert, Seth, Tom and Ben together with Suzanne Richardson their responsible adult.

We can be contacted via the 'All Saints Church Roos' Facebook page or:

Helen Audley 670895

Messages will be forwarded to the appropriate person

Words from the Vicar

These sentences actually appeared in church bulletins or were announced in church services!!!! -

- * The Fasting & Prayer onference.....includes meals.
- * The sermon this morning: 'Jesus Walks on the Water.' The sermon tonight: 'Searching for Jesus.'
- * Ladies, don't forget the jumble sale. It's a chance to get rid of those things not worth keeping around the house. Bring your husbands.
- * Remember in prayer the many who are sick of our community. Smile at someone who is hard to love. Say 'Hell' to someone who doesn't care much about you.
- * Don't let worry kill you off let the Church help.
- * Miss Charlene Mason sang 'I will not pass this way again,' giving obvious pleasure to the congregation.

 Come to All Saints Church, Roos soon, you never know when another clanger will get dropped. You might end up with enough material for the next Rooster. See you in Church soon.

Rev Martin.

ROOS PRIMARY SCHOOL

Spaces are currently available in both nursery and reception at Roos CE VC Primary School.

Please contact the school office on 01964 670535 for further information.



Roos Parish Council Report: May 2018

Parish Council Minutes are published in full on Parish Notice Boards and on the parish website -roosparish.info

Roos Parish Council Meeting: May 2018

Tunstall Drain re-alignment scheme

An invitation was received from ERYC to attend a project board meeting in Beverley with the Chair, Cllrs Ainley and Tyson agreeing to attend. It was noted that the compulsory purchase order for land acquisition would not now be proceeding.

Greenacre Park

It was reported that Graham Stuart MP and ERYC Director of Planning had become involved in trying to ensure that a satisfactory outcome could be achieved for the residents of the estate in terms of its formal adoption by ERYC. The Clerk also confirmed that ERYC Land Drainage Officers were also now involved in the matter, and, that ERYC Street Lighting had not yet received a request from the developer to repair the out of commission street lights on the estate.

Housing development in Roos

Confirmation was received from ERYC that the Local Plan identified a figure of 40 dwellings over the Planning period and that policy S5 confirmed that these were minimum numbers. As such, it was unlikely that small scale proposals that are in accordance with the Plan would be refused. It would not be the case of taking away units from the two allocated development sites.

Fly tipping Rostun Road

Cllr. Pearcey referred to items dumped at the location and agreed to forward photographic images to the Clerk for onward transmission to ERYC for attention.

Highway issue - Hodgson Lane

Cllr. Dodson referred to long vehicles regularly using the lane. He was advised to ascertain whether the vehicles belonged to the same company in order that a request could be made for them to use a more satisfactory route in future.

Next meeting

The next meeting to be held in the Memorial Institute on Monday 11th June 2018, commencing 7.30pm.